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  Kingôs Oak News 

Gardening Club at KOA  
 

The Gardening Club had 
excellent support for 
their Christmas Fayre 
where all members were 
involved serving drinks, 
selling plants, nibbles, 
decorations and wreaths. 

We are extremely 
grateful to everyone 
who supported us 
and we managed to 
exceed our target.  
We will be able to 
invest in many fruits 
and vegetables in 
the new year.Thank 

you from all of us, enjoy your Christmas and see you, with 
more to sell (once we have grown it!) in the New Year. 

Pillinger Lecture  

This yearôs 
Pillinger 
Memorial 
lecture was 
given by  by 
Professor 
Tim O'Brien 
the director of 
Jodrell Bank. 
He talked to a 
range of 
students from 
different 
schools about 
how space can be analysed using radio astronomy. The 
lecture was especially relevant as it is the 60th anniversary 
of Jodrell Bank, which was opened and managed initially by 
Sir Bernard Lovell who is also an old boy of the school. 

 

DT at KOA  

Our Reception students in the Acorn have been building a 
series of projects this year in DT. We have investigated bug 
hotels, built bugs in card and tissue papers, made monster 
masks and painted and decorated signs for the outdoor 
garden. Our latest venture was to bring all of the reception 
class to Kingôs Oak Design Technology department where 
we celebrated the end of year by building Christmas 
decorations and wreaths.  

 

Christmas is upon us and the end of this term 
signals to me that we are more than a third of 
the way through the academic year; time 
waits for no man or woman and these last 
two terms since September have raced by! 
During these last few weeks, alongside all of 
the academic work and extracurricular 
activities of the wider curriculum, the 
academy has been gearing up for Christmas. 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 have 

performed their Christmas concerts, putting new spins on the 
tradition of the Nativity whilst the secondary students have taken 
part in the annual Christmas Concert at the Colston Hall. All of 
which have been glorious moments to put us in the mood for the 
festive season. It is here, at the Colston Hall, where I would like to 
focus this newsletter. It is no secret that there is a strong 
possibility, with the Colston Hall closing for the next two years, that 
this yearôs concert was King's Oak Academyôs last. I sincerely 
hope not. Whether this is true or not, I would like to reflect on the 
institution that the Concert has become. Here are some facts and 
figures about the Concert. The first took place in 1999, eighteen 
years ago. Since then it has gone on to see over 7200 pupils 
participate and been watched by over 27,000 members of the 
audience. Generations of families have been both on stage and 
watching from the crowds. In that time over Ã13,000 has been 
raised for a variety of charities with this yearôs concert raising over 
Ã1000 for the Jessie May Trust. Every concert has marked the 
start of the festive season and for each member of the cast and 
audience, provides a spirited lift as we move into late December. It 
is a unique experience each year and yet features songs and set 
pieces which join the dots between the young and old; veteran 
concert goers and those stepping onto the vast stage for the first 
time. Huge thanks must go to all who have supported the event 
over the last 18 years, be they in the audience, back stage or on 
the stage, together with the countless hours of rehearsal and 
preparation across large numbers of primary schools, as well as 
Kingôs Oak Academy and our previous iterations. Nevertheless, 
the final word of thanks as I close this part of the newsletter must 
go to the person who has literally and figuratively orchestrated the 
concert each and every year since its inception. What I find truly 
impressive about this personôs achievement is the way in which 
performers and the audience are made to feel special and vital to 
the performance and yet weôre all gathered together in our 
thousands. That ability to oscillate between the individual and the 
whole is the mark of a truly great composer. Put another way, 
there are close to 30,000 people who can be brought together at 
any point and will be able to perform the Camel Boogie Woogie! 
So, as I wish you all a merry Christmas and a happy New Year, 
my final word of thanks, on behalf of the 30,000+ people whoôve 
had their Christmas cheer started at the Colston Hall for the last 18 
years, goes to the maestro himself, Tim Warren.  

Merry Christmas  

 

 

Term 2 

2017-2018 ñMerry Christmas and a Musical 2018ò 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ¢ŜǊƳ н ŬƴƛǎƘŜǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ мрǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ  ¢ŜǊƳ о ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ оǊŘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлму 

Richard Clutterbuck, Principal 



PE at KOA  

The PE department has had another successful term in sport. In 
addition, all pupils have been able to make use of the new 
AstroTurf, which has been a huge success!   

Football - The Year 7 boys team 
(Charlie Williams, Brian Zyberi, 
Rhys Smith, Alfie Dann, Ollie Stone 
and Harley Williams) won the area 5
-a-side competition, which is against 
other schools such as Hanham 
Woods and John Cabot, and are 
through to the District finals!  We 
wish the boys good luck!  

Netball - The Year 7 girls team 
(Sydney Alexander, Nam Britton, 
Erin Read, Olivia Harris, Alex 
Condon, Lucy Baker, Ruby 
Sheppard and Ella Hynam) were 
placed 2nd in the area Netball 
League, narrowly missing out on 1st position to Mangotsfield 
School. Throughout the season the girls have shown 
commitment and played all games in good spirits. Overall, they 
won 5 out of the 6 games in the league.  Well done girls!  

Cross Country -  Tiah Ayton (Year 7), Elise Ahmed (Year 7) 
and Freddie Hosford (Year 8)  We had 3 runners across Years 7 
and 8 who all placed highly at the Blaise Castle cross country 
course earlier this term. They have been selected to represent 
South Gloucestershire at the County Championships! 
Congratulations and good luck to all!  

Music at KOA  

A whole day of Yamaha music exams, with a visiting external 
examiner, took place in the Music department during the last 
Thursday of term. 27 students, who receive drum kit, or electric 
guitar lessons through the Yamaha School of Music, based in 
KOA, took their exams. Two of our Yamaha tutors also took an 
exam. Mr Dan Elston, our Drum tutor entered for a guitar exam 
and Mr Nick Shelley, our Guitar tutor entered a drum exam. This 
was to challenge themselves and also to support their students. 
Fingers crossed they were all successful! 

OLIVER. We have been busily rehearsing for Oliver the 
musical since September and some of the cast performed two 
songs at the Colston Hall concert. Watch out for information 
about a competition to design a publicity poster and for ticket 
information next term. 

From Term 3 we welcome a new Steel Drum tutor into KOA. If 
you are interested in Steel Drum lessons, or any other 
instrumental lessons, please see Mr Warren, or any other Music 
teacher. 

Upcoming Events  

You can find more information on the website calendar 

 

Friday 15 December Last day of Term 2 

Tuesday 2 January 2018 INSET—school closed to students 

Wednesday 3 January First day of Term 3 

Thursday 4 January Year 11 Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 18 January Year 9 Guided Choices Event 

Tuesday 6 February Enrichment Day (3) 

Wednesday 7th February Footlights Matinee/Evening Performance 

Thursday 8th February Footlights Evening Performance 

Friday 9th February Last day of Term 3 

Monday 19th February First day of Term 4 

Wednesday 21st February HPV Vaccinations Year 8 and 9 girls 

 

 

Students  who have had items of clothing confiscated for not being correct 

school uniform are expected to collect them from the school office at the 

end of the day.   Many items of clothing are never collected.  Two weeks 

after the start of every new term the unclaimed items of clothing will be 

donated to charity, so please encourage your child to collect their non-

uniform clothing as soon as possible if it has been confiscated. 

Christmas  Concert  

We have been busily 
rehearsing for the 
Colston hall concert all 
term and last week the 
event took place. A 
packed audience and 
over 450 performers 
filled the hall in 
anticipation.  

There were numerous excellent 
performances and everybody did 
themselves and their schools proud. 
It was a pleasure for KOA to work 
with pupils and staff 
rom Beacon Rise, Courtney, Cadbury 
Heath, 
The 
Park, 
Parkwall 
and The 
Tynings. 

The strains of "I'm Dreaming of a 
White Christmas" filled the 
Colston hall at the end of the 
Christmas medley!  It 
was fabulous to have a large 
number of ex-students, staff and 
parents/carers join us for this 
concert. 


